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   To the editor: 
   Waukesha County Environmental Action League (WEAL) supported Wisconsin’s Recycling Law more than 21 years ago and continues to be an advocate for this environmentally and economically beneficial practice. Recycling preserves resources, conserves energy, creates jobs, limits landfilling and reduces disposal costs. 

Proposed budget bill AB-40/SB-27 negatively impacts recycling 

   The proposed budget eliminates the recycling mandate and ends grants for municipal recycling programs. The state will continue collecting a $7 per ton “recycling fee” at landfills but the funds will no longer be directed to community recycling programs. Under AB-40/SB-27, the money will be going into a new economic development fund. 
   The budget bill overlooks recycling as an effective component for economic development. Many Wisconsin companies depend on a reliable volume of recycled materials to manufacture new products. Recycling will also be a factor for attracting new “green” companies to the state. It is important for Governor Walker to take a broader view and consider how his plan to divert recycling funds will impact communities, businesses and the environment. 

Fee increases raise municipal expenses

 During 2009 combined state “tipping” fees for landfilling garbage increased from $5.90 to $13 per ton and included raising the recycling fee from $4 to $7 a ton. 
   The fee increases have raised municipal expenses. For example, in 2009, the city of Waukesha paid $74,848 for fees placed on garbage. In 2010, payments totaled $143,983. 
   If more waste is sent to landfills, costs for municipalities will continue to rise. Without recycling grants, many communities will have to make difficult choices. The types of recyclables collected may be reduced, and some may end curbside recycling collections. 

Successful recycling in Waukesha County 

Twenty-five municipalities send recyclables to the Waukesha County owned Materials Recycling Facility. The county receives the participant’s recycling grants and, in return, provides processing, marketing and educational services. Recycling rebates are awarded from profits to municipalities based on tonnage. Last year, rebates totaling $1,066,593 were issued with the largest, $261,854, given to the city of Waukesha. 

Legislative action 

   Without recycling grants, landfill tonnage may significantly increase. Since there are no offsets or rebates for garbage, municipal governments may incur greater disposal costs and taxpayers will literally be “throwing money away” on fees for discarded materials that should have been recycled. 
   WEAL urges Governor Walker and the Legislature not to abolish the recycling mandate and to continue issuing recycling grants as originally intended. 

